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2017 

ATJA and AJJF National Judo Championships 

August 5, 2017 

 

For more information go to: 

www.ajjftournament.com/flyer/ 
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Congratulations KDK on 50 years 

     On the weekend of June 9-11, 2017, Kodenkan Yudanshakai celebrated its 50th anni-

versary in Tucson, Arizona.  A contingent from Shoshin Ryu went to the celebration to 

show their support and be part of a historic event.   

     The history of Kodenkan Yudanshakai began in 1964. At the behest of his brother 

Roy, Joseph Holck moved to Tucson to help teach jujitsu.   In 1967 Shihan Joseph Holck 

began Kodenkan Yudanshakai as a jujitsu organization.  Over the next thirty years, 

Daishihan Holck along with Amy, his wife, and four sons and daughter, built 

an organization reached deeply into the heart of Tucson.   

     Daishihan Holck retired from active teaching in 1994 and his children 

took over the administration of KDK.   On November 6, 2011, Daishihan 

Holck died from respiratory failure in Tucson.  Today Kodenkan 

Yudanshakai has schools in Tucson, Sierra Vista, Phoenix, and Long Beach.  

It is an organization that has taught thousands of students and helped to 

propagate the teaching of Professor Okazaki. 

     During the weekend, Professor Dave Parker and the members of KDK 

put on a very smooth event.  Starting with clinics on Friday night, they did 

not let a whole lot of empty time fill the weekend.  If people were not on 

the mats, they were in the hospital-

ity suite.  If they were not in the hospitality 

suite, they were at a banquet.  It was a good 

time for all those in attendance. 

     Among the highlights of the weekend was 

the talent show during Saturday nightõs dessert 

party.  It was quite a scene, the talent show 

started as a voluntary event then eventually be-

came a mandatory event.  Sadly there was no 

winner, but some of the KDK black belts have 

some real talent.  One black belt sang the old 

Janis Joplin song òMercedes Benzó and another 

pair showed off their break dancing skills. 

     Personally, I enjoyed watching the black belt promotion cere-

mony.  They have been doing the same ceremony for the past for-

ty or more years.  The black belts sit on both sides of the mat, 

their name is called, they walk to the center.  They walk forward 

to the dais where all the high ranking black belts sit, and receive 

their promotion.  Then they walk backward to where they started 

before bowing off the mat and returning to their spot on the side.  

Afterward, they have a sake celebration, where the newly promot-

ed student pours sake for their sensei. 

     Through the entire weekend, Professor Dave Parker and his 

group could not have been more thoughtful about what they were 

doing and how they were doing it.  Kudos to Kodenkan 

Yudanshakai and good luck.  Maybe weõll all meet again at the 100th anniversary.   

(See more pictures from the KDK 50 Year Anniversary on page 8)  

Shihan Dave Parker at the Saturday 

Morning Welcome ceremony. 

Most of the Shoshin Ryu contingent 

Lined up and ready to learn 
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Shoshin Ryu Yudanshakai: 

 Dedicated to the art and principles of 

Danzan Ryu Jujitsu 

Join us at 

www.shoshinryu.com 

Friend us on Facebook 

Shoshin Ryu Yudanshakai  The History of Shoshin 

Ryu, Vol. 1  

The History of Shoshin Ryu is now available 

on Amazon.com and on the OutskirtsPress 

websites.  It took nine months to write and 

was produced through countless interviews 

with Professors Mike Chubb, Bill Fischer, 

Len Riley, Jon Jacques, Kevin Dalrymple, 

Steve McMillan, Roger Medlen, and a host of 

others.  For some it will be a trip down 

memory lane, for others it will be an essen-

tial part of understanding the roots of 

Shoshin Ryu.  
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Be Sure to visit the Danzan Ryu Bookstore at 

http://www.danzan.com/HTML/bookstore.html 

See what Professor George Arrington has to offer! 

More from Saturdayõs clinics Shihan Dave Parker starting the Belt ceremony 

A newly promoted shodan receives his belt We were so much older then, weõre younger than that now. 

http://www.amazon.com/The-History-Shoshin-Ryu-Volume/dp/1432786458/ref=sr_1_1?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1333081574&sr=1-1
http://outskirtspress.com/bookstore/9781432786458.html
http://outskirtspress.com/bookstore/9781432786458.html

